FACULTY SENATE ANNOUNCEMENTS

http://www.ecu.edu/fsonline/

September 13, 2005

We would like to ask that all Senators do the following to aid in reporting the minutes correctly:

a. To aid in identification, please stand when recognized to speak on issues.

- To aid in clarification of motions, forms have been provided near each Senator.
 When making a motion or amendment, please fill out the form and forward it to the Chair of the Faculty.
- 2. Faculty are encouraged to participate in the **Question Period** of the Faculty Senate meeting. This period allows faculty an opportunity to ask questions of administrators and others present relating to activities of the administration or Faculty Senate committees.
- Electronic access to the Faculty Salary report (BD-119) is available via One Stop. This
 information will be updated once 2005-06 salary information is made public. Please direct any
 questions to Kelly Zimmer at 328-4182.
- 4. Speaking privileges have been granted to Jack Brinn, Interim Chief Information Officer and Kevin Seitz, Vice Chancellor for Administration and Finance.
- 5. The Chancellor has approved the following resolutions from the April 19, 2005, Faculty Senate meeting:
 - 05-29 Endorsement of a Faculty Assembly Resolution on Proposed Budget Reductions.
 - O5-30 Endorsement of a Faculty Assembly Resolution on Opposition to the North Carolina State Senate Bill 1139.
 - O5-31 Curriculum matters contained in the minutes of the March 24, 2005, University Curriculum Committee meeting.
 - O5-32 Removal of the "University College" admissions classification from all University documents.
 - O5-34 Request to change the name of the BS in Manufacturing to the BS in Industrial Engineering Technology.
 - 05-35 Resolution on Faculty Salary Practices.
 - 05-37 Revised College of Education Unit Code of Operation.
- 6. Faculty members are reminded of the research and teaching grant proposal deadlines.

 Research grants are due Wednesday, September 14, 2005, in the Faculty Senate office.

 http://www.ecu.edu/cs-acad/fsonline/rg/research.cfm

Teaching grants are due Monday, October 3, 2005, in the Faculty Senate office. http://www.ecu.edu/cs-acad/fsonline/tg/teachinggrants.cfm

- 7. Faculty members are reminded of the **teaching award nomination deadline** of Thursday, September 15, 2005. Portfolios of nominated faculty members are due in the Faculty Senate office by Tuesday, December 1, 2005. A description of each award is available at:

 http://www.ecu.edu/cs-acad/fsonline/aa/academicawards.cfm. Please contact Dorothy Clayton the Center for Faculty Development (328-6470) if you have any questions.
- 8. Faculty members not located on main campus (Allied Health Sciences, Medicine, Health and Human Performance) and who serve on various academic standing committees are reminded of special courtesy parking permits available from the office of Parking and Transportation Services. Special Courtesy Permits allow faculty members attending meetings, etc. to park in "A1/B1" lots on main campus. These permits are issued to unit heads at no charge and are to be used in conjunction with a paid parking permit. Information about these parking permits was distributed to unit heads over the Summer. Additional information is available from Mike Vanderven, Director of Parking and Transportation Services (328-1961).
- 9. All Faculty Senate materials (agendas, minutes, announcements) will be distributed via a Faculty Listserv that has been established and used in conjunction with the Microsoft Exchange mail system. Faculty choosing to opt out of the Faculty Listserv will continue to be able to access the materials via the Faculty Senate website. Paper copies of documents will always be available in the Faculty Senate office (140 Rawl Annex).
- 10. Faculty interested in periodically receiving past copies of "The Chronicle of Higher Education" are asked to call the Faculty Senate office at 328-6537 to have their name placed on a distribution list.
- 11. The following Faculty Senate Alternates have agreed to serve as **Tellers** during the elections today: Linda James in the College of Education and David Dosser in the Department of Child Development and Family Relations.
- 12. Members of the Faculty Information Technology Review Committee regret to inform the Senate that there are no funds available for this year's **Student Computing and Technology Fee Innovative Proposals**. The Committee hopes to have the program revived for the 2006-07 academic year. Please direct any questions to Karl Wuensch, Chair of the Committee at wuenschk@mail.ecu.edu.